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A project is underway to upgrade Fort Street Public School to cater to growing enrolments and provide exciting 
new spaces for learning and teaching. The upgrade will increase the school’s capacity through a range of new and 
refurbished buildings, which will be sensitive to the area’s character and heritage. 

Temporary traffic changes and cycleway diversion 

Construction of the Fort Street Public School upgrade is expected to begin in early 2021. As the Sydney Harbour 
Bridge southern cycleway passes through the school site, we will need to divert part of this cycleway for the 
duration of the construction of the school upgrade to ensure the safety of cyclists in this area.  

The cycleway diversion will be an on-road route along Kent Street, Argyle Street and Watson Road (see map 
overleaf). Construction works for the cycleway diversion will start in early 2021. Once in place, the cycleway 
diversion will result in some changes to local traffic and parking (see map overleaf). These changes will be in place 
for the duration of construction works on the school project. 

We will update you with specific dates for the cycleway construction works, the start date for the cycleway 
diversion and changes to local traffic and parking conditions once they have been determined. 

Find out more at our virtual information session 

You can find out more about the cycleway diversion at the upcoming virtual information session.  

The session will be open online from 12:00pm (noon) Friday 11 December to 12:00pm 
(noon) Friday 18 December 2020 at 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/f/fort-street-public-school.html. 

 

We apologise for any disruptions and thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school 
infrastructure. 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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Map of cycleway diversion route during construction of Fort Street Public School upgrade 
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